Superintendent’s Report

May 18th, 2015
        I.
    May 4th Site Visit Discussion
 Discussion will take place surrounding the visits in hopes of reaching a consensus by June 11th regarding building design.  You will have additional materials in your packets Monday night that detail different designs with a projected cost analysis as well.  As a courtesy to SCB, I intend to modify the agenda format so that the discussion will take place earlier in the agenda.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
April 27th – OVEC Head Start Policy Council; Shelbyville

May 4th – Shepherdsville/Bowling Green tours
May 18th – OVEC Head Start Policy Council; Shelbyville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
N/A
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
N/A
        VI.    KSBA Training on Board Member Responsibilities and Ethics
This training has actually been rescheduled to the regular monthly meeting in June which is the 22nd at 6:30 due to an unforeseen conflict.  In order to manage the meeting so that the 22nd isn’t a 3 hour meeting, I will be pulling items from the 22nd to address on the 11th so that the agendas remain a little more balanced and manageable. 
      VII.     Athletic Trainer
Unfortunately, the certification is so unique to Kentucky that we will not be able to find one person who can teach an additional Career Pathway while serving after hours as a licensed Athletic Trainer.  However, after much thought and taking into account what we currently have as compared to what we need, I believe we can provide a creative schedule that will allow Ms. Beaverson to serve as the teacher of record for the last period of the day while the licensed trainer teaches one course, then proceeds directly to his/her after school activities.  What I need from the board is direction regarding hourly rate and whether or not this position will be a 30 or 40 hour a week employee before the position is officially created.  Most likely, we must also provide an additional stipend considering the student interest in Health Services has moved Ms. Beaverson near, or beyond her 150 student cap for the instructional day.
      VIII.      Superintendent Evaluation 

As requested, I will be bringing portfolios of evidence on Monday night that addresses each of the 7 standards of the new SPGES.  I’ve actually cut it down as much as possible without leaving out significant examples of meeting each standard, but it continues to be a cumbersome document.  To make it a little more user friendly, my goal for this weekend will be to create a summary page, placed at the beginning of each standard as a way of explaining the contents and integrating the evidence into my performance goals set by the Board of Education in June of last year.  If there remains something further you would like to see that isn’t included, or further clarification of the document itself, please don’t hesitate to contact me.  As a reminder, this is a “pilot” year so that we can get a feel for the process and the board has ample time between now and next year to get specific training in this area as mandated.
IX.
Tentative Budget

This is the second of three formal steps within the annual budgeting process.  This budget will include a close approximation of anticipated revenue and expenditure, taken from the draft budget process in January to include updated knowledge of initiatives such as continued CCR assistance, technology, etc.  Because the federal government doesn’t have a clear picture of revenue prepared by now, the expected revenue will be lower now than it will be when we past the working budget next fall.  Rule of thumb is to budget at 80, or even sometimes 90% of the anticipated revenue.  Therefore, this budget process will have a much more conservative look to it than the working budget passed in the fall.

X.
Section 6

Considering I’ve already had a question on this, I will briefly explain this action item.  Section 6 funds is better known as the school-level, SBDM instructional funds.  As appropriate checks and balances, the state as well as the district expect wise utilization of these funds to cover instructional needs for this year, otherwise, they can be “swept” into the district general fund.  What I have done in the past is to place appropriate accountability on the principals by having them request these funds for a permissive use that will assist them in meeting the objectives of the school Consolidated Improvement Plan.  They have done so considering the importance placed on summer school and enrichment activities that will assist their students in retention of vital information throughout the course of the summer.  That said, board action is still required in order to allow them to keep these funds locally.
